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1.  Radio System Upgrade OneVoice 2.0 
The Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to undertake a 
review, with a report at a future meeting of the Community and 
Protective Services Committee, on the platform, system and 
needs of each user of the communications system to determine 
the most cost effective and reliable system for communication for 
each of the services, recognizing and addressing the need for 
interoperability between the services, as well the need for a level 
of stability and insulation against the rapid changes in software 
requirements; it being noted this review should also develop the 
appropriate process or methodology for on-going management 
of the system, including organizational design and budget 
development; and it being further noted that the Civic 
Administration should seek input from experts in the area. 

November 17, 2015  D. O’Brien Estimated report back – 
March/April 2018 

2.  Request for Naming of Vimy Ridge Park 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the request for 
naming of Vimy Ridge Park: 
a) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to complete 
appropriate stakeholder  consultation and report back to the 
Community and Protective Services Committee (CPSC), as soon 
as possible, with respect to a location that would be adequate 
and a suitable Vimy Ridge commemorative location, including the 
necessary budget;  
b) the request to name a parcel of land located adjacent to the 
Charlie Fox Overpass at Hale Street and Trafalgar Street, “Vimy 
Ridge Park” BE REFERRED to a future meeting of the CPSC 
when the above-noted information is available related to this 
matter;  and,  
c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to make the necessary 
arrangements for the land located adjacent to the Charlie Fox 
Overpass at Hale Street and Trafalgar Street to be designated as 
the temporary “Vimy Ridge Park” until such time as the actions 
outlined in a) and b) have been completed and a permanent 
“Vimy Ridge Park” has been established. 
 

February 22, 2017  J.M. Fleming Estimated report back – 2017 
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3.  Museum London Endowment Funds Transfer Request 
That the request from Museum London with respect to the 
possible transfer of the Museum London Endowment funds to the 
Museum London Foundation BE REFERRED back to the Civic 
Administration for further discussion with Museum London and a 
report back at a future meeting of the Community and Protective 
Services Committee regarding this matter. (AS AMENDED) 

May 24, 2017 
(amended at Council 
on May 30, 2017) 

 A.L. Barbon 
 

Estimated report back – January 
2018 

4.  City London By-law Heating for Apartment 
That Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to the 
Community and Protective Services Committee (CPSC) on 
updating the Vital Services By-law related to “adequate and 
suitable” vital services in rented residential units; it being noted 
that the CPSC received a communication from C. MacAskill 
related to this matter. (2017-P01) 

June 20, 2017  G. Kotsifas 
O. Katolyk 

Estimated report back – Q1, 
2018 

5.  Pet Boarding and /or Pet Sitting Services 
That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to review and 
report back with respect to the potential amendments to 
City of London By-laws to provide for individuals to operate 
a pet boarding and/or sitting business from their homes. 
(2017-P14) 

July 18, 2017  G. Kotsifas 
O. Katolyk 

Estimated report back – Q2, 
2018 

6.  Current and Potential Odour Challenges from Waste 
Management Facilities Near the Communities of 
Brockley, Shaver and Glanworth 
m) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back 
with proposed amendments to the City of London’s 
Nuisance By-law to address the odor concerns raised by 
the public, including information with respect to additional 
resources that may be required to enforce the By-law 
(from Planning and Environment Committee resolution 
letter 16/16/PEC) 

September 5, 2017  G. Kotsifas 
O. Katolyk 

Estimated report back – Q1, 
2018 

7.  Opioid Crisis Working Group 
c) the Opioid Crisis Working Group BE REQUESTED to 
report back to the Municipal Council with details of its 
relationship with other strategies and working groups, and 
proposed terms of reference for the Working Group that 
would provide for: 
i) consultation with the community; 
ii) exploration of a response to the current situation, 
including the possibility of supervised consumption sites; 
and, 

September 19, 2017   Estimated report back – N/A 
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iii) development of recommendations as to how to best 
address the opioid crisis in London; 
it being understood that the Working Group will liaise with 
the Civic Administration in the development of the 
proposed terms of reference, including establishing a 
timeline for completion of the Working Group’s mandate 
(from Strategic Planning and Priorities Committee 
resolution letter 5/16/SPPC) 

8.  Cost Recovery 
Councillor S. Turner enquired if there is a policy in place 
that would provide for cost recovery where the Civic 
Administration is called upon to provide a response to a 
large scale event, such as the most recent unsanctioned 
homecoming event held on Broughdale Avenue on 
Saturday, September 30, 2017.  The Chief Municipal Law 
Enforcement Officer indicated that a meeting will be held 
with all the agencies involved who provided responses to 
this event and that he would bring a report forward 
providing information with respect to costs. 

October 3, 2017  G. Kotsifas 
O. Katolyk 

Estimated report back – Q1, 
2018 

9.  Business Licensing By-law Review - New and Revised 
Regulations 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the 
revised proposed Business Licensing By-law, as appended 
to the staff report dated October 4, 2017 from the Managing 
Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief 
Building Official: 
a) the draft Business Licensing By-law BE REFERRED to 
the Chief Municipal By-law Enforcement Officer for 
additional review, based on the comments heard at the 
public participation meeting held on October 4, 2017, with 
a report back within two meeting cycles; and, 
b) recognizing that the stigma associated with sex work can 
be a barrier to participation in public participation meetings, 
the City Manager or designate BE DIRECTED to report 
back with a proposed consultation and engagement 
approach for any future public participation meetings for 
amendments with respect to the business licensing by-law 
related to adult live entertainment parlours and adult body 
rub parlours to allow people with lived experience of sex 

October 17, 2017  G. Kotsifas  
O. Katolyk 
M. Hayward 

Estimated report back – Q4, 
2017 (part a) 
Estimated report back – N/A (part 
b) 
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work to share their experiences and comment on the 
licensing bylaw and proposed amendments thereto without 
sharing personal identification; 

10.  ACCAC Request 
ii) the Community and Protective Services Committee BE 
REQUESTED to give delegate status to a representative of 
the ACCAC to present/discuss concerns with respect to the 
City's implementation of inclusive designs, policies and/or 
best practices specifically related, but not limited, to the 
Community Gardens Program (from CPSC resolution letter 
10/14/CPSC) 

October 17, 2017  Committee 
Secretary 

TBD 

 
 


